
Clearcreek Police DepartmentClearcreek Police Department
Monthly Report March 2024
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Through TrainingThrough Training

On the CallOn the Call
Significant Activity
On March 16, 2024, Sergeant Sweet and Sergeant Cordero, responded to Game Day Bar and Grill, located at 7576 
N. St. Rt. 48, for a suspicious male refusing to leave the business after closing. During the trespass investigation, 
the male suspect refused to provide his personal information to the officers. The male was later identified and 
charged with Disorderly Conduct while intoxicated, as well as criminal trespass, and was transported to the 
Warren County Jail. 

On March 24, 2024, Officer McWhorter observed a speeding motorist on North State Route 48 and West State 
Route 122. Upon attempting to stop the motor vehicle for the violation, the vehicle fled northbound on State 
Route 48, failing to comply with the officer’s emergency equipment ordering him to stop. The vehicle fled on 
North State Route 48, through a subdivision, and back onto North State Route 48. Dispatch advised officers that 
the vehicle that was being pursued was reported stolen out of Goshen, Ohio. Officers lost visual of the vehicle in 
Centerville, terminating the pursuit and surrounding agencies were notified of the vehicle. 

On March 24, 2024, Officers Hall and Schrage responded to a residence in the 8000 block of Old Wood Court for 
a report of a domestic dispute involving a juvenile. Upon investigation, a juvenile was transported to Childrens 
Hospital for evaluation.

On March 26, 2024, Officer Hall responded to the Sunoco Gas station, located at 7550 N. St. Rt. 48, for a report 
of an unresponsive male in a vehicle in the parking lot. Upon investigation, it was found that the male was 
sleeping in his vehicle and had earlier consumed alcoholic beverages. The male performed field sobriety tests 
and was found not to be legally impaired. The male was summonsed to court for an open container of an 
alcoholic beverage in a motor vehicle. 

On March 29, 2024, Officer Bronnenberg responded to a possible sex offense between two juveniles in the 6000 
block of Bunnell Hill Road. Childrens services and Detective Barton are assisting in the investigation. 

Tip of the month: Beware of any unsolicited phone calls requesting payment for anything in the form of gift 
cards. We have had numerous reports of callers, claiming to be from a law enforcement agency, or a computer 
repair company, asking for large payments in retail gift cards. If you receive a call from anyone requesting 
payment in the form of gift cards, do not arrange payment and do document the phone call. As always, you may 
contact an officer about any incident you wish to discuss. 

In March, officers attended a firearms range for cold weather training.  

Lt. Stacy, Sgt. Cordero, and Sgt. Sweet attended Group Crisis Intervention held by the International Critical 
Incident Stress Foundation.  

Sgt. Sweet and Sgt. Cordero completed Management of the Small Law Enforcement Agency through the 
Southern Police Institute.
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